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Principal’s Report 

Well, here we are at the end of 

Term One and there is cause for 

celebration—this term has been 

the longest continuous amount of 

time our students have been at 

school for two years.  It is no sur-

prise that everyone is a little tired 

at the moment  but I know that I 

am feeling very grateful for having 

had an uninterrupted school term.  

ANZAC DAY 

Next term we will be returning to 

school the day after ANZAC day on 

Tuesday the 26th April.  

I will be taking the school leaders 

to the ceremony in Hurstbridge 

where they will lay a wreath on be-

half of PHPS. Of course, we would 

love to see any of our students at 

the ceremony.  

SCHOOL COUNCIL REPORT 

Our second School Council meeting 

was held on Monday the 4th, this 

week.  During this meeting, follow-

ing our regular  reports from the 

DIARY DATES 

 

Friday 8th April 

Last day of Term 1 

2:10pm Assembly 

CFA Easter Egg Hunt 

Monday 25th April 

ANZAC Day 

Ceremony Hurstbridge 

Tuesday 26th April 

First day of Term 2 

Thursday 5th May 

School Photos  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JSC, Principal, Finance and Fundrais-

ing committee, Buildings and 

Grounds Committee we: 

• Approved the 2022 cash budg-

et 

• Endorsed the Annual Report 

2021 

• Approved excursions and 

sports activities for 2022 

• Discussed pick up and drop off 

arrangements (see below) 

• Approved the modified rental 

agreement for Theircare. 

PICK UP AND DROP OFF ARRANGE-

MENTS TERM 2 

One of the items of discussion at our 

SC meeting was whether we should 

be continuing with the current ar-

rangement of being able to drive 

through to pick up and drop off. We 

have had feedback that it is a source 

of frustration that it is difficult to 

find a park elsewhere around the 

school and communicate to students 

about where they should meet their 

parents.  

Friday 8th  April, 2022 

Term 1:  Week  10 
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As we are no longer restricting parents from being 

on the school grounds, School Council made the 

decision to revert to the pre-covid system of simp-

ly using our car park as a car park. 

To maximise safety, we ask that when parking you 

please: 

• Reverse into your parking space.  

• Ask the students to exit and enter the car so 

that they are not walking through the middle 

of the carpark or in front of the parked cars. 

This means that if you are parked on  the 

oval side, that the students walk behind the 

car to the oval and enter school that way. If 

you are parked on the church side, that they 

exit on the church side of the road. 

• Please be sure to drive through our car park 

at a very slow walking pace.  

CFA EASTER EGG HUNT 

Thankyou  to our fabulous friends at the CFA who 

have yet again, organised the perfect way to finish 

off Term, with an Easter Egg Hunt. It is always a 

very popular event. There is no other term where 

the school yard empties out so quickly! 

CFA EMERGENCY DRILL 

On the first Sunday of the holidays, the 10th of 

April, the CFA will be conducting a drill at our 

school. So, if you see trucks and our firies swarm-

ing all over the place, don’t be concerned—it’s all 

good.  

NAPLAN TIMETABLE  

Our Grade 3 and 5 students  will be sitting NAPLAN 

testing in weeks 3 and 4 of next term—the timeta-

ble is above.  This year will be the first time that 

the tests will be conducted online, using laptops. 

The students have had the opportunity to com-

plete a practise test which went smoothly.  

This was mainly to test the technology and iron out 

any issues. The only test which will be conducted 

with pen and paper is the Grade 3 Writing test.  

RATS AND RESTRICTIONS 

The Victorian Government has announced it is ex-

tending the RAT screening program for the first 4 

weeks of Term 2. Thank you to all students and fam-

ilies who have played their role in regularly testing – 

we know that hasn’t been easy. 

Your work has seen COVID-19 cases being picked up 

at the earliest opportunity, meaning less cases in 

our school and more time in the classroom for our 

students. 

The testing recommendations will remain the same 

next Term for students and staff with the recom-

mendation to test at home twice a week. 

Each child will have received a test pack today. This 

pack is to cover the first two weeks of Term Two. 

Another pack will be sent home at the end of week 

2 for use in the following weeks.  

All other settings remain the same as they have 

been this term with masks required for students in 

Grades 3-6 and anyone entering a school building 

must show evidence of vaccination status.  

Thank you again for all your support over Term 1. 

We couldn’t have done it without you. 

PARENT HELPERS 

We are looking forward to welcoming parents back 

onsite in Term Two as helpers in the classrooms. If 

you are intending to put your hand up as a helper, 

please be sure to read and sign our guidelines book-

let and return it with your Working With Children 

Check to the office. The Guidelines booklet was sent 

as an attachment on Xuno on the 31st March. Cop-

ies are also available from the office or classrooms.  

Congratulations to: 

Ayesha Elkhishin, Eswin Chapman,  Ivy 

Lemire and Zoe Habermehl 

10th May 11th May 12th May 17th May 

Writing  Reading Conventions 

of Language 

Numeracy 
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Harmony Day is celebrated on the 21st of March each year.  

Harmony Day is a day when we celebrate treating each other equally. It is important that 

we don’t exclude people because of their differences such as race, gender, ability, or neu-

rodiversity (how their brains work). We celebrate all the ways that multiculturalism makes 

our country and our lives better.  We want more respect in the world and less racism.  

 By Grade 5   
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